
 

1 | P a g e  
 

Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Friday, December 17, 2021; 3 p.m. 
Subject: RW-21 Piping installation (December 20 and 21) 

Central Avenue/South Sheridan Avenue intersection closure continues 
Central Avenue westbound and turning lane closures 
Emma Street closure (N. Windhorst Ave to N. Herman Ave) 
Routine groundwater sampling 12/21 

 

Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on the installation of piping to support the 
RW-21 groundwater treatment system project. Work on our three well vaults is pending final inspection 
and power activation by PSEG.  

Our schedule through December 21 is as follows: 

Monday, December 20 and Tuesday, December 21: We will continue trench excavation/shoring and 
piping installation on Central Avenue. The two westbound lanes and the center turning lane of Central 
Avenue will be closed entirely until next Thursday. Drivers will see additional barriers and flashing work 
zone lights overnight to clearly mark the construction zone. We thank everyone for their safe driving. 

A small portion of Emma Street (between N. Windhorst Avenue and N. Herman Avenue) will remain 
closed to enable us to backfill, test and complete road restoration over the area of the replaced section 
of piping. We do not anticipate any impact to school bus routes. Work will be completed by 4:30 p.m. All 
work is weather dependent. 

ORANGE LINE IS CURRENT WORK ZONE; Black line is completed work 

 

 

Vehicle movement during work hours: Drivers who use Central Avenue regularly are advised to use 
alternate routes to avoid traffic delays while this work is in progress. 

Apollo Circle and Sunny Lane traffic control advisory: Residents living at Apollo Circle and Sunny 
Lane Senior Citizen complexes should expect to see similar traffic control signs at the intersection of 
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Hickey Blvd. and Central Blvd. that were present during the piping installation along Hickey 
Blvd./Grumman Road East in the spring of 2020. 

Grumman Road W/Hickey Blvd Cul-de Sac for Emergency Use Only: We are noticing that some 
drivers appear to be using the Grumman Road W/Hickey Blvd cul-de sac as a pass-through. Please be 
advised that this area is for emergency vehicle use only and should not be crossed. We have engaged 
with the Town of Oyster Bay and the Bethpage Fire Department on this issue. We want to thank 
residents for reaching out to us to express their similar concerns. 

Updates to Bethpage School District Walkers/Bus Routes: We continue to routinely update Stacey 
Popkin from the Bethpage School District Transportation office on our project. 

Pavement restoration on Emma Street: We will have another update in the coming weeks. 

Work vehicles moving in and out of our staging areas: You may also observe our equipment 
vehicles entering and exiting our staging areas off Broadway south of Arthur Avenue and the Hickey 
Blvd/Sunset Court intersection.  

Routine Groundwater Sampling 12/21: We will conduct routine monthly groundwater sampling on 

December 21, 2021. The well hatch is located in the street in front of 150 North Herman Avenue on the 

northbound lane of North Herman Avenue near William Street. We respectfully request that 

automobiles park at least 20 feet away from the hatch to provide sufficient room for our project team to 

conduct their work safely. During the work, you will see a support truck and the staff working in the 

street. Residents living near this specific work zone have received an additional notice. 

Utility work in the area: National Grid has ongoing residential efforts in the vicinity of our project work. 

Their work (and their own traffic control efforts) is unrelated to the Northrop Grumman pipeline 

installation and concerns about their work should be addressed to National Grid directly. 

Holiday work schedule and daily progress reports: We will not conduct work from December 24, 

2021 through January 2, 2022. We resume work on Central Avenue on January 3, 2022. Traffic 

controls will remain in place. We will issue our last progress report of the year on Thursday, December 

23, 2021. We resume our daily progress reports on January 4, 2022. 

If you would like to join our opt-in email list, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik via mobile at (516) 
754-2645 or via email at Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. 

For all of our project updates, visit www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. 

We appreciate everyone’s continued support. Thank you and have a nice weekend. 
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